
 

               

MAXIMUS ACADEMY PRESCHOOL & ELEMENTARY SCHOOL - END OF 

SESSION NEWSLETTER | THIRD TERM 2024/2025  

Dear Esteemed Parents and Guardians, 

As we wrap up the 2024/2025 academic session, we extend our heartfelt appreciation to every 

student, parent, staff member, and stakeholder who contributed to making this year a memorable 

one. 

This term has been filled with energy, growth, and excellence. Our learners have not only 

improved academically but also developed character, confidence, and new skills that will serve 

them far beyond the classroom. Above all, we are grateful to God for granting us a fruitful and 

fulfilling session. 

Let’s take a moment to revisit some of the key moments that made this term truly special: 

TERM HIGHLIGHTS 

Academic Progress: 

Throughout the term, our dedicated teachers delivered interactive and impactful lessons across 

all grade levels. The students responded with enthusiasm and consistent improvement in their 

academic performance. 

Children’s Day Celebration: 

The day was filled with laughter, colour, games, and lots of treats. The joy on the faces of our 

children made it truly unforgettable. 



Financial Literacy Week: 

During Money Smart Week, pupils were introduced to the basics of budgeting, saving, and smart 

spending. The practical “mini-market” experience was a delightful way to reinforce these 

lessons! 

General School Show & Tell: 

Our learners confidently spoke about their favorite toys and belongings in the Show & Tell 

sessions, encouraging expression, social interaction, and early public speaking. 

Open Day Engagement: 

We thank all parents who took time to attend our Open Day. Your involvement and feedback 

continue to strengthen the school-home partnership that underpins student success. 

Examinations: 

Final assessments were conducted successfully. Study sessions and revision activities helped 

prepare students adequately, and we are proud of their commitment. 

Graduation & End-of-Year Ceremony: 

The session culminated in a beautiful celebration honouring our graduating students. We 

commend their resilience and applaud the teachers and families who supported them every step 

of the way. 

WHAT’S NEW NEXT SESSION? 

Introduction of Abacus Training: 

Starting in the 2025/2026 session, we will be introducing Abacus Mathematics to our pupils. 

Abacus training is a powerful tool that sharpens mental arithmetic skills, improves concentration, 

and enhances cognitive development. Children will learn how to visualize numbers, improve 

calculation speed, and develop stronger problem-solving abilities—skills that will boost both 

confidence and performance in math. 

Listening Skills Program: 

Also coming next term is our new Listening Skills Development Program. Focused listening is 

a key building block in learning and social communication. Through engaging stories, audio 

games, group interactions, and comprehension activities, students will learn how to listen 

actively, follow instructions effectively, and express themselves better. This program is designed 

to enhance classroom attentiveness and support holistic language development. 

UPCOMING EVENTS & IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Book Fair: 

From Monday, August 18th, books and stationaries would be available in the school. Pupils are 

to come in to purchase textbooks, stationery, and uniforms for the new session. Please mark your 

calendars. 

School Fees: 

Parents are kindly reminded to clear any outstanding balances and to pay the fees for the new 

session before resumption. Early payment enables smooth planning and organization. 



Summer School: 

We’re excited to announce that our Summer Coaching Program begins on Monday, August 

4th and runs through Thursday, August 28th, from Mondays to Thursdays. This year’s 

program is packed with academic enrichment, fun activities, and creative projects. We invite you 

to register your children early! 

School Calendar: 

• End of Term: Saturday, 19th July 2025 

• Resumption Date (New Session): Monday, 15th September 2025 

Admissions Open: 

Enrollment for the 2025/2026 academic session is ongoing. Spread the word to friends and 

family looking for a nurturing, high-quality education for their children. 

In Closing 

Thank you once again for trusting us with your child’s education and development. Your support 

makes all the difference. As we look ahead to another exciting session—with new learning 

opportunities like Abacus and Listening Skills—we remain committed to innovation, excellence, 

and nurturing every child's full potential. 

Warmest regards, 

Adesola Adetiloye 

Head of School 

Maximus Academy 

 
 

 


